
Annual General Meeting 17th November 2022

1. Apologies for absence HH

2. Adopt minutes from AGM held 18th November 2021 JW

3. Chairman’s Report HH

4. Secretary’s Report JW

5. Treasurer’s report and adoption of accounts GC

6. Memberships Secretary’s Report WM

7. Election of Committee Members HH

8. Cheque Presentation HH



Minutes from AGM 18th November 2021

• The chair Henry Howlett opened the AGM at 19:30pm and welcomed members and guests to the AGM.

• Apologies were received from: Reg Fletcher, Annie Bruce, Jack Dowe, Ian Long, Jayne Carson

• Henry read out 2019 AGM minutes, no amendments noted – so Adoption of AGM minutes from 2019 signed by chairman Henry Howlett as a true record of 
the meeting. These minutes will be available on NVTEC-EA website, secretary asked members to inform her if anything needed amending.

• Presentation of cheque to Hugh Mason from the proceeds of Working Weekend - £2,640.00

• Hugh Mason gave an update on the growing  partnership between MIACS and Northampton Rugby Club both of whom are working with Norfolk and Suffolk 
police to rehabilitate children who have been in trouble and support them to enhance their lives. Hugh also said Bath Rugby Club are in partnership as well.

• Hugh said that he enjoys having the club on his land and is fully supportive for any future growth of the event.

• Henry Howlett thanked Hugh for allowing the club to use his field for this years event.

• Henry Howlett continued with his chairman’s report which he started with awarding John Moulis an Honorary Membership to thank him for his work in 
supporting the club and events for many years. Henry went on to thank Gordon for his work on making this years rally another great success.

• Andrew Hunt was also thanked for managing the IT behind the membership role, this has now been handed over to Daniel Mycock.

• Thanks was given to David Mycock for his work with the Working Weekend.

• Henry went on the Black Country Museum visit and said it was thoroughly enjoyable day.

• Danny Burlingham resigned from the committee prior to the AGM due to personal reasons, Henry thanked him for his help and support during his time on the 
committee and during the rally.

• Judy Webb continued with her secretary’s report, recapping on how 2020 was a challenging year, dealing with unprecedented circumstances and 
endeavouring to keep ourselves  and others safe and well.
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• Judy spoke about members having new projects on the go due to the lack of rallies, the summer months started to see some shows taking place, with the club 
stand being present at Marsham which was a well-supported stand, Judy thanked those involved in attending the rally and supporting the club stand.

• Judy reminded members present to lets any of the committee know if they have ideas for speakers and  to submit articles for Vintage Talk.

• Judy thanked Henry for his leadership and everyone on the committee for their input and support.

• Henry went on the Black Country Museum visit and said it was thoroughly enjoyable day.

• Danny Burlingham resigned from the committee prior to the AGM due to personal reasons, Henry thanked him for his help and support during his time on the 
committee and during the rally.

• Judy Webb continued with her secretary’s report, recapping on how 2020 was a challenging year, dealing with unprecedented circumstances and 
endeavouring to keep ourselves  and others safe and well.

• Judy spoke about members having new projects on the go due to the lack of rallies, the summer months started to see some shows taking place, with the club 
stand being present at Marsham which was a well-supported stand, Judy thanked those involved in attending the rally and supporting the club stand.

• Judy reminded members present to lets any of the committee know if they have ideas for speakers and  to submit articles for Vintage Talk.

• Judy thanked Henry for his leadership and everyone on the committee for their input and support.

• Gordon ran through the club accounts, the club is in a good financial position with a reminder that money raised is for the good causes that the club chooses 
to support, he thanked Jayne for her support with the accounts and helping him out with rally work. Gordon also thanked Brian and Julie Beba for their 
continued support with providing a venue for the road run, further thanks given to Jayne Loveday for managing the production of Vintage Talk.

• Teg Gray has confirmed that he will be supporting management of the Trade Section for 2022 rally.

• Gordon also gave thanks to committee members and club for their continued support.
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• Accounts can be asked for if required but are also available to see online through the club page.

• Membership secretary Wayne thanked everyone for their 2020/21 renewals, sadly in 2021 3 members have passed away. There were 19 new memberships.

• Renewal form will be in Decembers Vintage Talk and on the club website.

• There will be an increase to fees for 2022, Wayne also remined members to read the GDPR statement and to provide postcode – no postcode – no Vapourising

• Election of Committee Members for  2021- 2022 agreed on block  as per 2020 - 2021

• It was put to the committee should Judy have a dual role, this question was also put to those club members present – there did not appear a problem with this 
so positions that Judy covers will remain the same – this was proposed by Gordon Carson and Seconded by Peter Thorpe.

• New Committee members were voted on as follows:

• Philip Gammon- Proposed by David Mycock, Seconded by Judy Webb

• Diane Fuller – Proposed by David Mycock, Seconded by Wayne Mitchell

• Geoff Norman – Proposed by Peter Thorpe, Seconded by Gordon Carson

• Daniel Edwards- Proposed by Wayne Mitchell, Seconded by  Gordon Carson.

• AGM ended at 20:00pm.The evening was rounded off by a talk given by Peter Thorpe.
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The following existing committee members are to stand for 2022-23:

Position Member

Chairman Henry Howlett

Vice Chairman Judy Webb

Secretary Judy Webb

Membership Secretary Claire Mycock

Treasurer Jayne Carson

Publicity Officer & Rally Organiser Gordon Carson

Committee Members Reg Fletcher, Malcolm Mycock, David Askew, 
Alan Whiteman, David Mycock,  Annie Bruce, 
Jack Dowe, Malcolm Tompsett, Philip 
Gammon and Geoff Norman
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Road Run Charity Donations
East Anglian Air Ambulance from - £1,640.00

Stradsett Park Vintage Rally Charity Donations
East Anglian Air Ambulance– £9,000.00
Swan Youth Project - £1,800.00
Headway Cambridgeshire Brain Injury - £1,800.00
Miniature Donkey for Wellbeing - £1,800.00
Haviland Way Shared and Long Term - £1,800.00 
Magpas Air Ambulance - £1,800.00 

Working Weekend Charity Donations
Moth in a China Shop - £2,019.56

Grand Total Raised: £21,659.56


